Kepier T: 0191 512 8960

Dairy Lane

Houghton-le-Spring info@kepier.com Tyne and Wear DH4 5BH www.kepier.com



Dear Parent/Carers,

I would like to take this opportunity to inform you of some important updates, specific to year 11 in the upcoming weeks, and to offer your child our continued support. The information and dates we are providing are based on the current government guidance available to us as of 15.04.2021.

Assessment Week

The final formal assessment for all year 11 learners will take place week commencing Monday 17th May and the week commencing Monday 24th May.

Subjects will provide learners with the specific days and times the assessments will take place during that fortnight.

Year 11 last day of on site education

Their last day of on site education will be Friday May 28th 2021. There will be no requirement for Year 11 learners to continue attending school W/C 7th June.

Learners however, can sign up to attend school, to partake in our 'moving on' sessions which will take place over a 3 week period commencing Monday 7th June. These sessions will cover and include:

- -Academic progression sessions (covering content to prepare you for A levels, BTEC, Apprenticeships, higher level courses)
- -Embed subject knowledge and skills in English and Maths
- -Careers advice
- -CV and job application support
- -Mental Health and Wellbeing sessions
- -Wind down time/catch up time with friends

Please complete the following form by Wednesday 21st April if you would like your child to attend the moving on sessions:

PARENT/CARER FORM - YEAR 11 MOVING ON SESSIONS

Registered Office: Dairy Lane, Houghton-le-Spring, Tyne and Wear DH4 5BH Company Registered in England and Wales: Registered Number 07693870













Principal: Nicola Ashton BA (Hons), NPQH

Kepier T: 0191 512 8960

Dairy Lane

Houghton-le-Spring info@kepier.com Tyne and Wear DH4 5BH www.kepier.com



Year 11 Celebrations

Yearbooks

We are delighted to inform you that we are able to provide year 11 with a yearbook. This will be issued free of charge, to your child, and will provide them with a unique keepsake of their time at Kepier. The yearbook is a special collection of photographs and stories taken from the last 5 years which we hope will capture some of the best memories of your child's experiences in school.

Year 11 Celebration Afternoon

On Friday 28th May we would like to invite your child to attend a special afternoon to say goodbye starting at 2.45-4pm. This will give them the opportunity to take part in the Kepier tradition of signing their shirts, a well done assembly from Mrs Ashton, and a chance to say goodbye to their teachers.

Year 11 Celebration BBQ

Due to the ongoing uncertainty surrounding Government guidelines and rules on social distance including public gatherings, we regret that we are not able to host our Kepier prom this year. However, we would like to organise a celebration BBQ on site for all year 11 learners. Further details of dates and arrangements regarding this will be sent out in upcoming weeks.

Finally...

I know the last year has been difficult for families, but I would like to take this opportunity to say well done to all of our learners, and express how proud we are of them. They have grown in character, resilience and maturity over the last five years. It has been a pleasure to have known every one of them.

Yours sincerely

Nicola Ashton Principal

Registered Office: Dairy Lane, Houghton-le-Spring, Tyne and Wear DH4 5BH Company Registered in England and Wales: Registered Number 07693870











